Council on Aging Board Meeting
July 28

Members present:  Susan Lawless, Director; Jo Schofield, Chairman; Judy Rakutis, Martha Smith, Marge Smith.  Guests from Generations: Dottie Martel and Kathy Abruzese.
Prior to the Meeting Susan distributed a packet including: Minutes of June 16 Meeting, OCES Healthy Living Programs via Zoom, Van Transportation Policy, COVID-19 Operation Plan Outdoor Programs, Revolving and Expense Budget Sheets.
Marge Smith distributed a Director Evaluation Letter.
Generations distributed “What is Generations?”
The meeting was called to order at 9:37 AM by the Chairman, Jo Scofield.
The Secretary’s Report of the June 16 Meeting was accepted.  Motion: Marge Smith. Seconded: Judy Rakutis
Debbie Martel from Generations reiterated all the donations made by them to the COA including; dishes, pots and pans, Crock pot, chairs, folding tables, COA sign, ink, hot dogs, Christmas Party, etc.  She was concerned that there is not enough cooperation between the two organizations. Currently there is $10,000 in the account and a CD for $10,000 that earns approximately $300 in interest. The overall membership is declining and responsibilities fall largely to 6-8 people. She would like to improve the relationship.  Gambling trips are not happening and future trips are postponed for now and even the Christmas Party is in jeopardy for this year.
OCES printout distributed.
Motion: Judy. Seconded: Martha To accept the Board Reports.
Jo suggested that in the Director Evaluation that Susan’s relationship to OCPC be added.
Budget Update:  Susan is assuming the level of support will be the same as last year. There is hope that the Town Meeting  will approve funds for a new printer.
Newsletters in the future may include Generations insert.
Susan was able to purchase the tent thru COVID-19 funds.
Roof update:  The bids will not be back time for approval at Town Meeting. Hopefully, perhaps thru Emergency/Supplemental request it might be approved before the next year’s Town Meeting.
The Outdoor Program Policy was approved at the last Board of Selectmen’s Meeting. Outdoor programs started this week.
Susan requested that we review the Transportation Policy and provide feedback for our August Meeting.
Channel 14 is providing cable access programs on Tai Chi and Yoga.
Rizzo contract for old printer has not been renewed.  Hope to put $700 toward purchase of a new printer.
Judy Rakutis has volunteered to do the Minutes for the August meeting.
Town Meeting is scheduled now for Sept. 12th.
Mark Valentine stopped by our meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:09.

Respectfully submitted,
      Marge Smith

